EDENTON-CHOWAN BOARD OF EDUCATION
Monday, January 3, 2011, 6:30 pm

D.F. Walker Elementary School

M I N U T E S
The Edenton-Chowan Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, January 3, 2011, 6:30 pm, D.F. Walker Elementary School with the following members present:  Chairman Ricky Browder, John Guard, Gil Burroughs, Jean Bunch, Win Dale, and Gene Jordan.  Others present were:  Superintendent Allan Smith, Michelle Maddox, Nancy Heiniger, Natalie Briggs, Kevin Briggs, Tanya Turner, Makesha Spivey, Jennifer Cranford, Brenda Pate, Lou Ann Winslow, Ashley Jethro, Grace Warden, Gordon Warden, Cindy Cooke, June Proctor, Sarah McLaughlin, Jennifer Bass, Reba Wynns, Dana Webb, Michael Webb, Amanda Carver, Linda Hobbs, Jennifer Thach, Lee Thach, Jamie Gillespie, Audrey Bunch, Becky Bunch, Will Crowe, and Harriet Sawyer.
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ricky Browder followed by a moment of silent prayer.

PUBLIC/BOARD DIALOGUE:
None.

REPORT:
1.
Recognition of Friends of Education, Teacher of the Year, Principal of the Year, National Board Certified Teachers.  The Board of Education recognized the following for recently earning National Board Certified Teachers:  Jessica Balltzglier, Jennifer Thach from White Oak Elementary School; Jennifer Cranford, Ashley Jethro from D.F. Walker Elementary School; and Natalie Briggs from John A. Holmes High School.  Also recognized for recertification for National Board Certified Teachers are: Jennifer Bass, Amanda Carver, Cindy Cooke, June Proctor, and Reba Wynns from White Oak Elementary School; and Grace Warden from D.F. Elementary School.

Teachers of the Year that were recognized:  Amanda Carver from White Oak Elementary School; Brenda Pate from D.F. Walker Elementary School, Makesha Spivey from Chowan Middle School; and Dana Webb from John A. Holmes High School.  Dana Webb was selected Chowan County Teacher of the Year.

Sheila Evans was selected as the Principal/Administrator of the Year.

Friends of Education recognition was given to Reverend Wilbert Mills and Mrs. Audrey Mills of Warren Grove Missionary Baptist Church for the events sponsored by the church for students of Edenton-Chowan School and for parent workshops.
2.
Board of Education Retreat. The Board of Education’s quarterly retreat is scheduled for February 21. 2011. Items for consideration are: new procedural requirements for nonrenewal of staff; facility issues; the establishment of budget priorities for 2011-2012; report from high school on results from ninth grade transition program, dress code and the use of electronic devices.

3.
Environmental Stewardship Policy Statement. Board member Gil Burroughs requested that the Board consider the development and adoption of a policy statement on Environmental Stewardship.  Mr. Burroughs would like for the Board to take a look at what we do and see if there are areas outside of salaries where we can save money.  Mr. Burroughs recommended that we establish baseline data in the areas of waste management, recycling, and water and energy use, evaluate the information and look at ways to implement a plan.   Gil Burroughs, Dr. Smith, and Brad Bass will meet to work on a statement/policy for environmental stewardship and report back to the Board in February.

4.
Committee Report for Central Office Relocation.  To be discussed in closed session.

CONSIDER:
1.
Policy 3450 Student Accountability Standards.  Policy 3450 was presented to the Board for its second reading.  Policy 3450 was recommended for elimination as a result of the State Board of Education’s action to remove the promotion and graduation requirements with End of Grade and End of Course tests.  A motion was made by John Guard, seconded by Jean Bunch to delete policy 3450.  The motion passed unanimously.  (Attachment #1)
2.
Policy 3600 Student Promotion and Accountability.  Policy 3600 was presented to the Board for its second reading.  The revision to this policy reflects the change in the policy at the state level.  A motion was made by Gene Jordan, seconded by Win Dale to approve the changes to Policy 3600.  The motion passed unanimously.  (Attachment #2)
3.
School Facility Needs Survey.  Dr. Smith reported that every five years local school systems are required to submit a facility needs report to identify needs for 0-5 years and 6-10 years.   In our plan we have identified the expansion and renovation of the high school within the 0-5 years portion of the survey.  Expansion at Chowan Middle to eliminate the portable classrooms and White Oak to enclose a porch for additional Pre-K classrooms are identified for the next 6-10 years.  A motion to approve the Facility Needs Survey was made by Gil Burroughs, seconded by John Guard.  The motion passed unanimously.  (Attachment #3)
APPROVE:
A motion was made by Gil Burroughs, seconded by Gene Jordan to approve the following items by consent agenda:

1.
Minutes

2.
Personnel  (Attachment #4)
3.
Financial Report  (Attachment #5)
BOARD MEMBERS REPORTS/REMARKS:
Gil Burroughs commented that the parking spaces at the middle school in front of building needed to be marked.
Win Dale commented that he would like to receive input from school personnel and the community on energy savings for the school.

Ricky Browder requested a motion to enter into closed session pursuant to NC General Statutes 143-318.11 (a) (5) to discuss the material terms of a potential contract.  Win Dale made the motion to enter into closed session, seconded by John Guard and passed unanimously.

The meeting returned to open session.

No action was taken.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.





Respectfully submitted,





Ricky Browder, Chairman





Allan T. Smith, Secretary
